TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 19th April 2023
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier, Chair
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Pat Fulford, Rentals Administrator
Todd Canton
John Ling
1. Apologies for Absence
David Laming, Linda Crawford
2. 
Minutes of Last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on 21st April 2022 were previously checked and were now agreed as a true record. 
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
Again a year dominated by the effects of external events on our finances, which will be covered by the report on our accounts.
Otherwise quite a quiet year.
4.
Summary of Year by Chairman
No major projects but some general maintenance, and the normal inspections to keep the hall in excellent condition.
Regular bookings are getting back to normal, but after a flurry of delayed weddings, the casual bookings are taking longer to recover in the present economic climate. Bookings are handled by Jane Warehand, Pat Fulford and Geoff Whitbourn working together like a well oiled machine.
Another well oiled machine is the Supporters Club run by Lisa Bove and Geoff Whitbourn.
The Book Sales and Jumble Sales have been re-established. Our financial reserves enable us to see these as enjoyable rewarding village events rather than as purely fund raising. Our thanks go to Mike Purser and his Jumble Sale committee members and to Linda Crawford for the Book Sales.
The Screen on the Green film nights are another regular village event ably organised by Marie St Pier and her helpers.
But times and circumstances change. The fete and the New Years Eve party were not held this last year and there are doubts about their future.
We are lucky to have this lovely village hall and also lucky to have an excellent body of people keeping it going. It is easy to take people and activities for granted. For instance, the dedication with which Jane Warehand shows round prospective hirers, keeps the hall spick and span etc
Final thanks to other activities not mentioned above – Geoff Whitbourn (for keeping the accounts straight in these unusual times), Frankie Mortimore (for the website), Peter George (for checking our accounts), Jim Hall (for help on hall maintenance) and to our trustees.
5.
Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2022
Recovery from the financial impact of the Covid pandemic continues. Rental income has
improved - regular hirings have become near normal but casual “one off” hirings have yet to reach previous levels. Utility costs have risen significantly and these and other operational costs may force us to consider hiring charges. The year has ended with what looks like a significant loss, but all is not what it seems.
There are two main reasons for this loss: at the beginning of 2022 stock-markets were at a high and at the end had fallen, resulting in a paper loss in our long term fund, and we have yet to reach the level of rental income enjoyed before the Covid pandemic. The incremental transfer of some of our deposits to the long term fund of equities (shares) will end this year. This fund is intended for long term reparations or emergencies and, being long term, has to combat inflation. Presently, the value of the shares at each year end is shown within Current Assets, which will increasingly distort matters as it fluctuates year on year, masking general progress elsewhere. To reduce this distortion, when the transfers have ceased I propose showing the capital invested as a Current Asset and the year-end value will be shown separately. 
Income levels are recovering and in 2023 may reach pre-pandemic levels. Outgoings are now at a level higher than previous years due mainly to significantly higher energy costs but are otherwise comparable to previous good years.
Fund Raising income has been boosted by the welcome return of the Jumble Sale
aided by the Book Sales and the Supporters Club. The History of Tewin publications are now complete and income from these books is now being received. Thanks and congratulations are due to all who have contributed organizers and participants.
In summary, we had the anticipated loss for the year following the Covid pandemic, not helped by investment movement and significantly increased utility costs. Looking ahead, 2023 should benefit from better rental income overall as all activities return to normal levels. 
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our examiner, Peter George, who has kindly offered his services for our next year.
6.
Election of Officers

Chairman
David Laming

Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier

Secretary
vacant

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Pat Fulford

Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove

(All proposed TC, seconded JL and agreed)

Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.
7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

John Ling

(All proposed KSP, seconded PF and agreed)
8.
Any Other Business

None



